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‘Ad astra’ – Reaching for the Stars 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
2018 has been another very rewarding year at 
Birrong Girls High School. The achievements and 
the spirit of the students combined with the 
dedication and commitment of the staff have 
certainly made this year highly successful.  
 
This success is evident in the students’ yearly 
reports which will be distributed to Years 7-10 
students in Week 9 of this term. The reports show 
that the majority of our girls are committed to the 
first of the school values, personal excellence (Ad 
astra), and their own learning through their 
attendance, sound academic results and 
application to learning. I encourage all parents to 
read their daughter’s report carefully, discuss the 
teacher’s comments with their daughter and 
acknowledge and praise excellent achievement 
and offer encouragement for improvement.  
 
We will meet our Year 7 students for 2019 at their 
Orientation Day on Tuesday 4 December. We 
have enrolled close to 140 Year 7 girls already for 
2019 as many families in the local community 
have heard about the high quality teaching and 
learning that happens at Birrong and want their 
daughters to be a part of our success. Michael 
Grose, regarded as one of Australia’s leading 
authorities on parenting, will present a workshop 
on the Orientation Day. At this entertaining and 
engaging workshop entitled, Help, I’m about to 
have a Teenager, Michael will discuss a number 
of strategies and ideas for our new Year 7 parents 
on coping with adolescents. 
 
 
 

 
ANNUAL PRESENTATION DAY 

An invitation is extended to all parents and 
students 

of Birrong Girls High School to attend our 
Annual Presentation Day on 
Monday 10 December 2018 

Please arrive 11:45am for 12:00pm start 
The venue for the function will be 
Bankstown Sports Club Theatre                                            
8 Greenfield Parade, Bankstown 

 

 
 
 
 

The Year 12 class of 2018 worked hard and 
deserve to do well. I look forward to receiving 
notification of their HSC results on Thursday            
13 December. Many will achieve very high 
Australian Tertiary Admission Ranks (ATAR) and 
pursue further study at university or TAFE, while 
others will enter the workforce. Regardless of their 
results and ATAR scores, the values of personal 
excellence, respect, responsibility, cooperation, 
integrity, understanding, tolerance and inclusion 
integral to this school and public education, will 
serve them well. They leave this school well 
prepared for life-long learning with skills and 
knowledge to take their place as active and caring 
citizens in our society. They can be proud to have 
been students of Birrong Girls High School. 
 
I would like to thank all members of the school 
community, staff, parents and students for your 
support over the past two terms while I have been 
Acting Principal. I have worked to continue the 
high standards expected of all at Birrong Girls 
High. I once again would like to thank Ms Fletcher 
for her ongoing contributions in making Birrong 
Girls a strong, focused school and we look 
forward to meeting Ms Dabaja as her strong 
leadership will continue to maintain high 
expectations across our school community. 
 
Congratulations to…  

 Ms Dianne Trinh who was 
recognised for her outstanding 
leadership and commitment to 
school improvement at the DoE 
Network Celebration event on 
21 November. 
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 Sarah Al Helfy (Year 11) who 
received the Auburn Review 
School Citizenship Award at a 
ceremony on  8 November  
and the Jason Clare Award 
on 22 November.  

 
 

 Andrea Ung and Cassidy Banh (Year 11) who 
received the Victor Chang School Science 
Award at the University of Western Sydney on 
1 November. Andrea and Cassidy received 
this award for their interest in science and 
their consistently high results. The award was 
presented by Ann Chang, the widow of Dr 
Victor Chang, Australia’s pioneering 
cardiothoracic surgeon and a respected 
humanitarian. Part of the prize is to visit the 
Victor Chang Institute which in collaboration 
with other medical and scientific institutions 
around the world conducts research into how 
to prevent diseases related to the heart and 
how to treat children and adults with heart 
ailments.  

 
Thank you to…  

 All the teachers and the administration staff 
who have worked so hard and selflessly 
throughout 2018 to make Birrong Girls such 
an exciting, interesting, dynamic and 
successful school. Their efforts are 
appreciated and celebrated by our girls in 
classrooms every day.  

 The small and dedicated band of parents who 
contribute their time and energy to the 
school’s P&C.  

 To the Relieving Deputy Principals, Ms 
Andrews and Mr Saule, and all our Head 
Teachers for their hard work and incredible 
support throughout a very busy and 
demanding year.  

 
Happy Holidays!  
On behalf of the school, I would like to wish you 
all a happy, healthy, safe and relaxing holiday and 
a happy new year.  
 
Best wishes.  
 
Renee George 
Acting Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REPORT FROM THE RELIEVING DEPUTY 
PRINCIPALS 

 
As the school year for 2018 draws to a close, it is 
a great time to reflect on personal and whole 
school community achievements.  
 
Foremost is our school commitment to the 
delivery of Quality Teaching.  Birrong Girls High 
School teachers take enormous pride in the 
quality of the teaching which occurs in each 
classroom. Our ongoing Quality Teaching 
Partnership with Newcastle University continues 
to improve the effectiveness of lesson delivery, 
assessment of student understanding and assists 
teachers to improve the value of teacher feedback 
to students and parents.    
 
In addition to this, during the year, students of 
Birrong Girls High School have been honoured 
and rewarded for their continued application to 
their learning. Recently, Sarah Al Helfy of Year 11 
was commended for her drive and dedication 
towards school, sporting and leadership 
endeavours at the Auburn Youth Citizenship 
Awards evening.  
 
We welcome all parents to celebrate student 
achievements by attending the School 
Presentation Day at Bankstown Sports Club on 
Monday 10 December, a time to acknowledge the 
great achievements of our girls. 
 
Year 7 Swim school is scheduled for Thursday 
and Friday of Week 8. This is a very important 
activity. Not only is swimming great for health and 
wellbeing, being able to swim increases a child’s 
safety around water.  
 
Year 9 students travelled to Canberra on             
16 November to visit Questacon, the National 
Science and Technology Centre. It was a very 
long day for students and staff alike but the 
opportunity to engage with more than 200 
interactive exhibits relating to science and 
technology ensured the day was worthwhile. On 
Monday 19 November students had the 
opportunity to demonstrate their leadership skills 
by assisting at the Year 5 Enrichment day, 
escorting and supporting the Years 4 and 5 
students around the school to experience a typical 
day at high school. They also attended a Maths 
excursion to Luna Park on Monday 3 December. 
 
We hope the Year 7, 8 and 9 students attending 
the Attendance Rewards Activity Day have a great 
time and enjoy all the activities at Teen Ranch. It 
is a great day to reward students who have shown 
dedication and commitment to their attendance 
over the year. Excellent attendance has a positive 
impact on the achievement of educational 
outcomes. 
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Year 10 students who had not yet met the HSC 
Minimum Standard benchmark of Band 8 based 
on their NAPLAN results last year were given the 
opportunity to sit online tests in numeracy and 
literacy. Of the students who took up the offer of 
tuition, 80% were able to demonstrate the 
minimum standard required. Any students who 
have not yet been able to satisfy this requirement 
will be given further opportunities to re-sit the tests 
next year.  Students are completing their second 
work experience block in Week 8 and have the 
opportunity to gain valuable work place 
experiences. Thanks to Ms Wailes and Ms Shinas 
and the Year 10 teachers who will visit and 
mentor students whilst they are out in the real 
world of work.  Year 10 students will remain hard 
at work as they complete ‘All My Own Work’, a 
mandatory NESA requirement for all students 
entering Year 11. Year 10 students concluded the 
year with leadership training, as they all 
participated in Peer Support Training. They will 
enjoy a wellbeing day on 12 December at 
Treetops Adventure Park. 
 
Year 11 participated in the mandatory PDHPE 
‘Life Ready’ program on Friday 23 November. The 
day provided students with a greater 
understanding of the consequences, both positive 
and negative, of personal choices in various life 
situations. The students experienced 
presentations by young adults whose lives have 
been affected by risk taking behaviours and poor 
life choices.   
 
Year 12 students have officially signed out of 
school and their next highlight was attending their 
formal on 29 November, a night that celebrated 
the end of this chapter of their lives. We wish 
them all the very best with their future 
endeavours. 
 
The last day of the year for all students is 
Wednesday 19 December. All students are 
expected to be at school on time every day in full 
school uniform up until that day. 
 
Mr Saule and Ms Andrews 
Relieving Deputy Principals 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELFARE MATTERS 
 
Auburn Review 2018 School Citizenship 
Award 
Congratulations to Sarah Al Helfy who was 
awarded with the 2018 Auburn Review School 
Citizenship Award.  
Sarah Al Helfy was nominated for the award as 
she is an outstanding and dedicated young 
woman demonstrating strong educational 
commitment and leadership making her a positive 
role model and the School Captain elect for 2019. 
She has a strong sense of citizenship which is 
demonstrated by the teams she has been an 
active member of and the time she volunteers to 
the school community. She has supported Year 7 
students in the Peer Support program and as a 
peer reading tutor. Sarah has also been a helpful 
Library Monitor over several years. Sarah has 
volunteered and assisted at the Parent/Teacher 
evenings, CAPA/Drama showcases and the Zonta 
birthing kits assembly. In the community she has 
volunteered at the Bankstown Youth Festival and 
she is a member on the Bankstown Youth 
Committee and on the ACYP group advocating for 
youth.  She has been an active and hardworking 
member of the Amnesty, Debating and Media 
teams and has proudly represented the school at 
STEM, ABCN Focus Leadership and Global 
Dignity Day programs. 
 
High Resolves Global Citizens and Leaders 
Program for Years 10 and 9 
Year 10 students engaged in an active workshop 
on Monday 26 November which focused on the 
skills of communications that ensure effective 
collaboration.  
Year 9 students will engage in workshops on 6 
December that will focus on enhancing 
communication, negotiation and collaboration 
skills.  
 
The Welfare Team members thank the parents 
and guardians of our school community for their 
ongoing commitment and efforts in supporting, 
guiding and encouraging our students to work 
hard to reach their potential and to be the best 
person they can be.  We wish all our students and 
their families a wonderful school vacation and look 
forward to a very bright and successful 2019. 
 
Ms Salvagio 
Head Teacher Female Students 
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CAREERS NEWS 
 
ASPIRE Uni for a Day 
20 selected Year 7 students were fortunate 
enough to attend the University of NSW last week 
through our partnership program ‘ASPIRE’. Our 
girls toured the campus, experienced uni life, 
enjoyed the food facilities and participated in 
practical activities through the Art and Design 
faculties. These activities included clay making, 
using plants to tie dye material, screen printing, 
3D printing and the very fun green screen. The 
behaviour of our students was outstanding with 
very positive feedback from ASPIRE staff and all 
of the girls commented on how much they enjoyed 
this excursion.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

ASPIRE Design Thinking Challenge 
5 selected Year 9 students attended the 
University of NSW last week through our 
partnership program ‘ASPIRE’. The students were 
given the opportunity to work collaboratively with 
other schools to brainstorm, design, create and 
present an environmental solution to an issue. 
Our girls thoroughly enjoyed this experience and 
learnt about specific university faculties, courses 
on offer and future careers.  
 
Year 10 
Year 10 will be completing their second and final 
Work Experience block in Week 8. We wish them 
all the best and hope that this experience is 
enjoyable for the girls and helps to support their 
career decision making.  
 
Year 11 
60 Year 11 students registered and attended 
Western Sydney University’s U Day at their 
Parramatta South campus this term. Students 
were given the opportunity to see uni facilities, 
learn about courses/careers/pathways, meet uni 
staff and ask any questions they had. Our girls 
really enjoyed this experience and there was 
increased motivation and aspirations displayed at 
the end of the day. The students created their own 
timetables for the day by selecting particular 
workshops they were interested in learning more 
about. Thank you to Ms Zomaya and Ms Waltho 
for attending this excursion with us. 
 

 
  
Ms Wailes/Ms Shinas 
Careers Advisers 

 
 
Privacy and Communications 
Throughout the year, the school will be publishing 
examples of student work as well as names and 
photographs of our girls in publications such as 
the local newspapers, the Birrong Bulletin, the 
school magazine and even the 
school’s website. If you have any 
objections to your daughter’s 
work, name or photograph being 
published in this way could you 
please inform the Principal in 
writing as soon as possible. 
 
 
 

http://images.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.istockphoto.com/file_thumbview_approve/316560/2/istockphoto_316560_3d_camera_alone_vector_icon.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.istockphoto.com/imageindex/316/5/316560/3D_camera_alone_vector_icon.html&h=270&w=270&sz=12&tbnid=fylYIgn68XzcjM:&tbnh=108&tbnw=108&hl=en&start=3&prev=/images?q=camera+clipart&svnum=10&hl=en&lr=
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LIBRARY NEWS 
 
Term 4 has been busy with activities that 
appealed to a range of students. Mrs Hotton has a 
vibrant and excited knitting group which has 
knitted squares and poppies. In particular we 
shared skills on how to knit poppies for our 
Remembrance Day arbour display. The Minecraft 
and STEM activities have also proven to be 
popular. The library is a learning hub at lunchtime! 
 

 
Knitting group 

 
We had two author visits. Nadia Jamal, ex-student 
of Birrong Girls and author of a new book 
Headstrong Daughters: Inspiring stories from the 
new generation of Australian Muslim women 
spoke to Year 10. She outlined not just how she 
became fascinated with the variety of experiences 
of Australian Muslim women but also how she 
followed her dream career to become a journalist. 
Susanne Gervay, author of I am Jack and many 
other Children’s and YA novels presented the 
library with a portrait of Nam Le, award winning 
author of The Boat. She signed the library’s 
copies of her works and also spoke about the 
plight of refugees to the Prefects. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A portrait of Nam Le was presented to the Library 

 
The 2018 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Certificates have arrived and we will find a 
suitable day to distribute them to the 29 students 
who completed the challenge. This year 4 
students will receive Gold Certificates and 7 
students will receive Platinum Certificates. 
 
Mr Davidson 
Teacher Librarian 

 
 
 

KOALA AWARDS 
 

On Thursday 8 November, 25 students were 
accompanied by Mr Davidson to the Koala 
Awards ceremony held at Cranbrook Junior 
School. It was an amazing excursion that opened 
our eyes to the fanatical world of literature and 
reading. The students were invited to celebrate 
the successes of Australian authors and 
illustrators, such as: R. A Spratt, author of the 
Nanny Piggins series, James Hart, illustrator of 
the Cosentino series and Morris Glietzman, most 
famous for his Once series. 
 
Not just the events but the journey itself was a 
pleasure. We had the joy of catching a ferry to 
Rose Bay and seeing the harbour in all its beauty. 
Arielle, Natania and Amani had the privilege of 
making the speeches for the 2018 KOALA legend, 
Belinda Murrell. 
 
Later the Children’s Laureate Morris Glietzman 
drew out Birrong as the Lucky Door Prize. We 
won a charcoal drawing of a meerkat! 
 

 
Aura Parker, Artist 

 
By: Arielle, Natania and Amani 
 
 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE/STEM ACTIVITY DAY 
 

 
 
On Friday 23 November, volunteers from the 
University of Technology Sydney Engineers 
Without Borders and Robotics Clubs came to 
Birrong Girls to run an all-day event for Year 7 
students. Every student participated in 3 
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engineering workshops and a coding workshop 
across the day. 
 
The engineering workshops included designing 
and building a floating house that would carry as 
many marbles as possible to simulate a floating 
house on the Tonie Sap River in Cambodia. This 
gave the students an experience of the work that 
civil engineers do. 
 
Another engineering workshop focused on 
electrical and renewable energy and students 
were tasked with creating a wind turbine 
simulation that produces as much electricity as 
possible. 
 
The prosthetic limb workshop focused on 
biomedical engineering and challenged students 
to create a prosthetic hand under time and 
resource limitations. 
 
The coding workshop showed students how 
sound visualisation works and tasked them with 
processing sound with code to create 
visualisations. 
 
The students were engaged and excited to have a 
full day of hands-on activities. The volunteers 
were impressed with the enthusiasm of the girls 
and their ability to plan for the tasks and ask 
insightful questions. 
 
By: Science Faculty 
 
 

YEAR 8 JAPANESE CALLIGRAPHY 
WORKSHOP 

 
On 21 November, Year 8 LOTE students had the 
opportunity to take Japanese calligraphy lessons 
from members from the Japanese Consulate of 
Japan. The students were taught the form of 
Japanese Calligraphy, Shodo and was run by Mr 
Hideaki Matsuo, the Deputy Consul-General of 
Japan, Sydney. Students were taught about the 
history and importance of kanji, and the 
appropriate posture to ensure quality of writing.  
 

By: LOTE Faculty 

LIFE READY PROGRAM 

All of Year 11 took part in the new Life Ready 

program. This is a mandatory program in the 

senior curriculum which delivers important 

information about relationships, drug issues and 

road safety. It gives our students the information 

and skills needed to make educated and informed 

decisions. The program involved agencies such 

as Galmatic: “Creating Confident Women Behind 

the Wheel” road safety program, Mindfulness and 

yoga work shop and Family Planning NSW works 

shops on relationships and sexual health.  During 

the mindfulness workshop students were given 

time to reflect, strategies to gain confidence and 

to develop a strong self-concept. Family Planning 

NSW informed our girls about safe sexual health 

practices and addressed gender issues and 

contraception. The Life Ready program was 

evaluated by both students and staff with 

overwhelmingly positive feedback by all involved. 

 

 

By: PDHPE Faculty 
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STEWART HOUSE PROGRAM 

This term we were given the opportunity to go to 

Stewart House in Curl Curl. We spent two weeks 

there and it was the best experience ever. If you 

ever get offered the chance to participate you 

should accept as the things you do there are 

amazing.  

At Stewart House every second day we 

participated in excursions. During these “out” days 

we went to Taronga Zoo, ten pin bowling, Sydney 

Olympic Park, Ryde aquatic centre and the 

Powerhouse Museum.  

During the “in” days spent at the centre we 

participated in social skills workshops, jewellery 

making, drawing and ceramics. Each afternoon 

we went to the rock pool where we played games 

and went swimming at the beach.  

We believe it was one of the best opportunities 

that we have been given and we had lots of fun.  

By: Chloe Harris, Calais Jones and Monycka 

Baker-Williams 

 
YEAR 9 SCIENCE QUESTACON EXCURSION 

 

Very early morning on Friday 16 November, Year 

9 students left school for a day trip to Canberra 

where they attended the fun, scientific and 

technological centre named Questacon. Although 

the road trip was 3 hours long, students enjoyed 

stopping for a break at McDonald’s in the 

Southern Highlands. 

Once we arrived at Questacon, all the students 

had the opportunity to explore and discover a 

range of science and technological phenomenon 

through a range of interesting presentations, 

activities and information booths. Students 

thoroughly enjoyed getting dressed up in 

protective orange jump suits to do the ‘free fall’ 

slide and viewing realistic images of the moon. 

 

At the end of the day students were pretty 

exhausted but they enjoyed the experience and 

hope to attend again in the future. 

By: Science Faculty 
 
 

BIRRONG GIRLS RECOGNISED AT VICTOR 
CHANG AWARDS 

 
On Thursday 1 November, two Birrong girls were 
recognised for their efforts in studying Science. 
Cassidy Banh and Andrea Ung of Year 11 were 
part of a select group who received the award 
from the Mayor of Bankstown, Khal Asfour. The 
award includes a behind the scenes visit to the 
Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute to see 
the work being done and meet some of the 
scientists working to find solutions to the problems 
being faced by members of the community. 
 
The ceremony began with an address by Khal 
Asfour. He spoke of his experience growing up 
wanting to peruse a career in politics because he 
felt that would allow him to improve the world. 
However, he now believed that it is scientists that 
change the world by finding solutions to complex 
problems and improving the lives of many who 
would otherwise struggle to survive. 
 
The second guest speaker was Dr Eleni 
Giannoulatou representing the Victor Chang 
Cardiac Research Institute. She spoke of her 
journey as a young girl growing up in Greece 
before attending Oxford University in England to 
develop her data management skills. Although not 
a research scientist, her role is to develop 
software that processes enormous amounts of 
data to allow scientists to understand the results 
of the experiments quickly.  
 
The final presentation saw a video of the late Dr 
Chang and the work he did in pioneering heart 
transplants and establishing the Victor Chang 
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Cardiac Research Institute research facility 
focused on improving the lives of people suffering 
heart disease. 
 
It was pleasing to celebrate the girls’ 
achievements and witness the pride their families 
had of their achievements. 
 
Mr Saule 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
 

  
Dr Eleni Giannoulatou, Cassidy, Andrea and Mayor of 

Bankstown, Khal Asfour. 

 

HALOGEN NATIONAL YOUNG LEADERS DAY 

 

On 2 November, the Prefect Body attended the 

National Young Leaders Day at the International 

Convention Centre in Darling Harbour. Students 

from across the state gathered to listen to the 

speeches of prominent leaders from all walks of 

life on their journey to success.  

The National Young Leaders Day consisted of 

keynote talks from Olympic Swimmer Cate 

Campbell, Scientist Dr Jordan Nguyen, Australian 

Women’s Cricketer Holly Ferling and Sean Purcell 

from the Cotton On Foundation. Throughout the 

day, multimedia presentations and interactive 

learning allowed us to seek a range of outcomes 

that motivate us as leaders. By sharing their 

experiences, we were inspired to become more 

resilient and positive leaders. Each speaker 

shared a message that we could translate into our 

own lives. Overall it was a day that provided each 

individual with valuable life lessons. 

Ms Boyle 
Prefect Coordinator 
 
 

2019 PREFECT SAILING 

On the 31 October, the Prefect Body was offered 
the opportunity to engage in the Freedman 
Foundation’s Schools Youth Sailing Program 
Orientation Day at Sydney Harbour. On the day, 
we were informed with a presentation about the 
safety precautions, emergency procedures and 
the race course. We were then divided into groups 
of 2-4 and were directed to different super maxi 
racing yachts. Many of these yachts have 
competed in the annual Sydney to Hobart race.  

We then competed in a twilight race from 
Rushcutters Bay to Shark Bay, with members of 
the Cruising Yacht Club of Australia. As the 
yachts departed the marina, we set sail to the 
selected locations for the race. We sat on the 
deck of the boat and had the opportunity to 
observe the crew and enjoy the great harbour 
views. Overall this day allowed us to bond as a 
group and take part in a rare opportunity. Our next 
step will see us learning to sail smaller boats with 
the assistance of an instructor. It was an 
incredible and exciting experience that we are 
happy to have been a part of.  

 

By: Prefect Body 
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QUICKSMART PRESENTATION 
 

 

 
 
 
On Monday 19 November, we held our end of 
year presentation. This presentation was a 
celebration for our QuickSmart students in Years 
7 and Year 8 receiving their graduating certificates 
and for Term 1, 2, 3 and 4 student champions.  
 
Mr Atteya, Ms Turkoz and Ms Hmeidouch were 
proud to acknowledge and award the recipients 
and students with their trophies and certificates. 
The awards were given to the students who have 
had outstanding results and commitment while on 
the QuickSmart program. All QuickSmart students 
were congratulated and celebrated with parents, 
staff and students for their continuous efforts and 
achievements during the course of the year.  
Our award recipients are as follows: 
 
Champions Term 1: 
Lamita Khatib, Year 8 
Amani Zalfa, Year 7 
 
Champions Term 2: 
Joumana Amara, Year 8 
Layla El-Eter, Year 7 
 
Champions Term 3: 
Lynda Ismail, Year 8 
Chloe Harris, Year 7 
 
Champions Term 4: 
Ayah Zalfa, Year 8 
Shahd Asale, Year 7 
 
Ms Hmeidouch 
QuickSmart Program 
 
 

QUICKSMART SHOPPING EXCURSION 
 

 
 
On Monday 26 November, the QuickSmart 
students attended Westfield Burwood. We 
travelled by train and when we got there we had 
our morning tea at the food court. After that we 
went to our first journey through the shops visiting 
Typo, Collette and Sunney Life. As we went to the 
other shops we had to work out how much 
something was when it was labelled 50% off and if 
we wanted to buy more than one item we would 
add them altogether and find out the total cost. 
We later went shopping at Target, K-mart and the 
Body Shop. We had lunch and had about ½ an 
hour left for a shopping spree. On our way back to 
the train we stopped at 7/11 and Boost to get 
some cold drinks. We all loved this shopping 
experience and we had loads of fun! 
 

 
 

 
 
By: Shayma Abdel Qader and Chloe Harris, 
Year 7 
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FREE fun program to help kids 

become fitter, healthier and happier!  

 

 

Do you have children 7 to 13 years old? Are 

you worried about their weight?  

 

To find out more and register: 

www.go4fun.com.au 

1800 780 900 

Go4Fun@health.nsw.gov.au 

 

EDMONDSON CUP 

Students in Year 7, 8 and 9 participated in the 
Edmondson cup in Week 6. Students were 
selected to play Touch and Volleyball against our 
zone schools, Bankstown Girls, East Hills Girls 
and Liverpool Girls. 

Students participated competitively and developed 
new skills while maintaining sportsman like 
behaviour. Although Birrong Girls won several 
games, Bankstown Girls won both Touch and 
Volleyball in the Grand Final. 

A big thank you to Victoria Heywood, Anaseini 
Rokolati, Josephine Taufa and Aliyah Lahega of 
Year 10 and Lataisiyah Malasia of Year 11 for 
their assistance in managing and coaching teams 
and refereeing on the day. 

By: PDHPE Faculty 
 

 
 
 

 
Parents are reminded that the last day 

of the 2018 school year for Years 7, 8, 9, 10 and 
11 students at Birrong Girls High School will be 
Wednesday 19 December. School development 
days will be held on Thursday 20 December and 
Friday 21 December. 
School development days at the start and end of 
semesters allow teachers to undergo further 
professional training. 
 
Note: School speed zones operate on all notified 

school days, including school development days. 

 
SCHOOL OPAL CARDS FOR 2019 TRAVEL 

 
All students must keep their School Opal cards for 
travel in 2019. These cards will be automatically 
deactivated for school holidays and then reactivated for 
school travel in Term 1.      
 
Current School Opal cards can be updated with 
changes of school, home address or operator by visiting 
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 
Changes to School Opal cards need to be submitted 
before 31 December 2018. 

 

 
 

BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL 
For your diary / noticeboard 

 
 
December: 
Thursday, 6

th
    Year 7 Swim School 

 
Friday, 7

th
   Year 7 Swim School 

 
Monday, 10

th
   Presentation Day at  

 Bankstown Sports Club, 
 12:00pm – 2pm 
 
Monday, 17

th
    Attendance Rewards Activity 

Day at Teen Ranch 
 
Wednesday, 19

th
     Last day of the school year for 

students 
 
Thursday, 20

th
       School Development Day for 

staff 
Friday, 21

st
   School Development Day for 

staff 

 

______________________________________ 
Very best wishes for the festive season to all. 

Enjoy the holiday break!  
______________________________________ 
 
January 2019:  

Tuesday, 29
th
    

 
 School Development Day - 

 
staff only return to school 

 
Wednesday, 30

th
      Years 7, 11 & 12 return to 

 school 
 
Thursday, 31

st
     All other year groups return to 

school 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.go4fun.com.au/
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
http://www.clipartpanda.com/clipart_images/index-of-ces-clipart-carson-3285215
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